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EMERSON Lisa * DCBS

From: Tom Holt <tom@theholtcompany.com>
Sent: Friday, August 11, 2023 2:06 PM
To: EMERSON Lisa * DCBS
Cc: WINKEL Karen J * DCBS
Subject: RE: comments on SB1529 PCP assignment

Follow Up Flag: Flag for follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

Lisa – 
 
One more bit of feedback/input, this Ɵme on behalf of both OAHU and ZoomCare: 
 
We largely concur with the evident consensus on the last RAC call that paƟent aƩribuƟon should be at the clinic level. It 
will be important, however, for rules language to refer to a “clinic or clinic system.” The effect would align with strong 
consumer preference in primary care to not be Ɵed to care at a specific clinic address. Electronic health records and 
team-based care enable “any door” care within clinic systems like ZoomCare.  
 
I would observe that this also true in the Medicaid space, in which FQHC clinic systems that are not part of hospital 
systems have become common. 
 
Best regards, 
Tom Holt 
The Holt Company 
Government & Public Affairs 
503-956-7461 
Schedule a meeting with me using Calendly 
 

From: EMERSON Lisa * DCBS <Lisa.EMERSON@dcbs.oregon.gov>  
Sent: Monday, August 7, 2023 11:03 AM 
To: Tom Holt <tom@theholtcompany.com> 
Cc: WINKEL Karen J * DCBS <Karen.J.WINKEL@dcbs.oregon.gov> 
Subject: RE: comments on SB1529 PCP assignment 
 
You’re welcome and we will get you added. Since I just received your comments today 
I will add them to the 8/8 RAC information once our web team can get all the materials 
posted on the RAC website. During the public comment period tomorrow, feel free to 
verbally share your comments with the RAC and interested parties.  
 
Thanks! 

Lisa Emerson   
Senior Health Policy Analyst 
DCBS | DFR | Policy Section 
971-719-6164  
Pronouns: she/her 


